Shadow Run Community Newsletter
We wish everyone a happy Summer and now that the pool has had some major repairs
with the filter system, we are hopeful that we will be able to enjoy the pool all summer.
We are in need of volunteers to help clean the tables and cabana and bathrooms if
anyone is interested in helping, otherwise we might have to talk at the next board
meeting if we need to hire someone to come and clean for us. Let us know your
thoughts and if you know anyone that has a cleaning service.

We had some feedback from all our contractors that residents are approaching them to
complain or advise them on how to do their job, and in one complaint a resident gave
out false information. Another company even wrote a letter to Ameritech about this
same concern, which ended up costing them time and money, and they may not
continue to work with us. As we are all aware, it's hard to find good people to come to
work and show up, as well the price of everything has gone up. Please, if you have any
issues with the lawn, the pool or anyone else that has been hired by the Board, do not
approach them, but rather call a member of the Board or Andrew to relay your
concerns. We don't want to have a constant turnover, and as you know it's hard to find
replacements. We truly appreciate your help with this.

We have had more vandalism in the neighborhood, but the good news is this has been
reported and a log made, evidence will be picked up (fingerprints etc.) and the promise
of frequent rides through in the early hours of the morning by our local police. If you
experience anything out of the ordinary, call and report it to the non-emergency number
(727-847-5878) so they can keep a record of those things. We need your help in this, as
they will not take the report from the Board.

Our Social Committee has done such an amazing job with gathering neighbors for fun
and cake. Thank you, Darlene Admire, and Kathleen O'Malley for having such loving
hearts to take this on. We have heard nothing but good things about all you are doing
and planning. We will be having our next Board meeting on June 22nd at 6pm at the
Cabana. We will have cake and Birthdays celebrated at that time, and I'm sure Darlene
and Kathleen will have other fun things to share after the meeting adjourns. We have
many new residents now and would love to see you and get to meet you as you attend
meetings, where you can ask questions and meet your neighbors too!

Some of our board members have vacations planned so if you have any questions or
concerns, please contact Andrew if you are unable to reach a board member. All
the information on phone numbers is on the bulletin boards by the

mailboxes. Ameritech Number is 727-726-8000.

Have a Great Summer




